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Saturday 26 June 2010
The meeting room at Peffermill Playing Fields, University of Edinburgh,
42 Peffermill Road, Edinburgh EH16 5LL
Meeting opened at:  12 noon 

Attendance:  Sara Mears, Catherine Hollis, Liesel Lippestreu, Alison Freshwater, Eddie Sanjuan, Fiona Gray, Jane Wilson, Douglas Cameron, David Bartlett, Douglas Johnson, Jamie Holbrook, Nicola Jobson, Alison Morris, Gill Kidd, Gill Flynn, Lynn Wilson, Michael Short, Peter Fassen De Heer, Alan Lilly, John White, Gordon McEwen, Chris Paterson, Ray Martindale, Ailsa Falconer 
Apologies from Committee Members:  Euan Kerr, Ray Martindale.
Minutes of Previous AGM:  minutes from the 5th AGM held on 23 May 2009 were tabled and accepted as a true record (proposed Doug Cameron, seconded Simon Ebbett).
There were no matters arising.

Annual Reports:  

A full report is to be prepared and circulated following the AGM. Peter Faassen De Her (PFDH) and a number of STA members gave a verbal update on a number of key areas as follows:

Refereeing (PFDH)
200 referees have now been trained with 20 attending the Euros this year and several of that number aiming to get their black badge for the World Cup in 2011. Refereeing is developing well in the newer regions of Inverness, Perth and Dundee and assistance has been provided to a number of developing European countries.

Coaching (PFDH)
Scotland now has 47 qualified coaches with a lot of good experience gained. Thanks to Ian Craik, Simon Ebbett and Eddie Sanjuan for their hard work in this area. The focus is now on delivering community coaching courses as well as coacing new players involved in Activity Mix.

Development (Michael Short)
Michael Short was appointed National Development Director last year. 3 documents have been developed since then: 

1) Guide to Regional Associations (used by Glasgow and Edinburgh)

2) Guide to Club Formation (used by Six Pack and Superhands)

3) Guide to Running a Competition (mainly used by the SRU)

Progress is being made towards an official partnership with the SRU and work with SRU development officers is advancing, particularly in Dundee, Perth and Inverness.
Michael has learnt a lot from the New South Wales Development Officer in Australia during a recent sabbatical and more developments and changes are in the pipeline.

Sponsorship (PFDH)
This is an area of difficulty for the STA as no one person has been responsible in this area for a period of time. Relationships have been maintained with existing sponsors.

National Squad Management Committee (Simon Ebbett)
Good progress has been made over the last year, with Scotland winning two titles (M35 in the Home Nations and W30 in the Mainland Cup). The aim for the coming period is to broaden the player pool and teach the basic skills prior to squad selection.

Youth Development (Sara Meers)
A focus on youth development only started last year. Significant progress has been made and youth development will be a component of the Host Nation Agreement of the World Cup which is due to be signed on Monday next week.
Treasurer’s Report  (Chris Paterson)
Each committee (NSMC, Coaching, Referees and General) now has their own bank account.

Key items in the 2009 accounts are as follows:

Income

£497 profit was made from the Home Nations in 2009

£320 profit was made from the Civil Service National Championships.

Other income came from Activity Mix (the STA’s main sponsor) and from referee and coaching courses.

Expenditure

£388 paid in FIT affiliation fees (this will increase in 2010 to approx £1000 and is dependant on the number of participants)

Overall Balance

+£2,250 (£1300 in General account, £950 in referee account)
Action - Sara Ebbett to check with CP re youth development monies
Notices of Motion:
“That this meeting supports the STA's National Development Plan and instructs the STA Ordinary Committee to implement the measures contained within it; and

That this meeting recognises that the implementation of the STA National Development plan includes a requirement to dissolve the current STA at the 2011 AGM and for its replacement with a new STA which is a limited by guarantee company with charitable status and establishes a formal affiliation structure between itself, regional associations, affiliated touch competition organisers, clubs and participants.”


Proposed by Peter Faassen de Heer
Seconded by Allan Lilly

The motion was approved unanimously
Election of Committee Positions: 

The following were continuing in their positions for the second year of their term and therefore did not require relection:
President - Peter Faassen De Heer

Vice President - Gordon McEwan

Treasurer - Chris Paterson

Ordinary Committee Members:

Alan Lilly

Ray Martindale

John White

Ruth Cameron

Euan Kerr

New committee members were appointed as follows:

Secretary: nominee - Ailsa Falconer, Nominator - Ruth Cameron, Seconder - Peter Faassen De Heer

Ordinary Committee Member: nominee - Dave Bartlett, Nominator - Peter Faassen De Heer, seconder - Douglas Johnston
Ordinary Committee Member: nominee - Lynn Wilson, nominator - Ailsa Falconer, Seconder - Alan Lilly

Meeting closed at:  1pm
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